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Friday 4th August 2023 
 

PRESIDENT’S PEN 
 
Wow, I can’t believe we have already reached August, the count down is on to Christmas. Speaking of the 
gift giving, have you checked out the new range of SKLZ Golf Aids in the shop now. I am grateful for the 
continued support from Paul and Dean at the GolfZone, they are continually looking at what else they can 
get into our shop to cater for the needs of our members. If there is something you would like to see, then 
please chat to Rob in the shop next time you see him. With the 2:35pm kick off this Saturday for the All Blacks 
we have decided to turn it into an event. Friends and Family members are welcome they just need to sign in 
upon entry. Happy hour cards will be available through the duration of the match and at the conclusion we 
will be putting on a Pizza Dinner. So plan your tee time to be in on time and enjoy the AB’s vs Australia with 
like minded individuals. On the topic of events don’t forget we do have our Winter Dinner and Entertainment 
evening just around the corner. We only have 3 tables left for the Saturday 26th August event. See Robert to 
secure your table. I am pleased to report that entries for the Dunlop Insurance event are now at 114 which 
is a great result. A handful of early tee times remain available, again see Robert to enter. Lastly, I just wanted 
to thank members for your understanding around course conditions over the last few days. On Wednesday 
we had no choice but to close the course, checkout the pictures below to understand why. Thursday, we 
reopened but without carts, I know this is frustrating for some members, but we don’t make that decision 
lightly, and it is always with the safety in mind of our members. The course has bounced back in a great way 
and as of this morning carts are allowed back on course. Good golfing and go the AB’s 

Clive Porter 

  
 
THANKYOU – EGMONT TYRE SERVICE HAWERA 
 

It goes without saying that the support of sponsors is invaluable 
and without them supporting us the costs to operate the club at 
this level would need to be passed on to members. The Executive 
Members of Te Ngutu Golf Club would like to acknowledge and 
thank Egmont Tyre Services for their support. Their knowledge and 
service levels are unparalleled. If you need to talk tyres or buy tyres 
then go see the crew at Egmont Tyre Services and while you are 
there, thank them for their support of us. 
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LADIES CLUB CAPTAIN UPDATE 
 
So, this week showed a bit more activity with our lady members as people are beginning to return from their 
holidays or from being unwell. Our winter trophy competition starts in full force this coming week. The nine-
hole players are coming into round two of their Winter trophy competition. Good luck ladies to all playing in 
the Winter Trophy competition. Have you noticed how the days are getting lighter. So on the bright side that 
means our winter is departing soon and we will be into some of our exciting Twilight competition. I consider 
this competition to be a great introduction to playing golf from a fun and team perspective. So if you are 
keen to encourage a potential new member for our club then consider the benefit of asking a newbie to play 
in your twilight team. Last but certainly not the least point I want to make this week is: Keep practicing those 
dance moves for the dinner/dance to be held at the clubrooms on the 26th of August. See Rob for your 
tickets You never know you may win a prize for the best "Cha Cha". Happy Golfing this week.  

Lynne Newell 
MENS CLUB CAPTAINS UPDATE 
 
Congratulations to Scott Gyde and Jason Kerr (Top Dog) and 
Jason Horgan and Roger Schrader (Under Dog) who won 
their respective finals last Saturday. Unfortunately, the Leece 
Rosebowl competition has not gone as well as I would have 
liked, it has been flagged for a review next year on when and 
how it is run. The following Semi Final matches have now 
been confirmed. No dates have been set for these matches 
yet, if you can arrange then play it when you can, otherwise 
a date will be communicated shortly. 

• Prestidge & McGregor vs. S McCallum & Reynolds 

• Lagan & P Bayley vs. Walsh and Coleman 
This Saturday we have the 1st round of the Malcolm 
Memorial Tray, this is 2 rounds net with both rounds to 
count, the 2nd round is planned for the 19th of August. Then 
straight after that the 1st round of the men’s strokeplay kicks 
off on Saturday 26th September.  

 
Matt Kelbrick 

 
COURSE WORKING BEE 
 
To add those final touches to the course ahead of the Dunlop Insurance event on the 12th August, I am 
planning a working bee on Wednesday 9th August at 9:30am. The focus is just a good tidy up of the course 
especially around the plantations. If anyone is available, please just turn up, please bring a trailer if you can, 
that would be a lot of help, many hands make light work. 

Mark Cleaver 
 
 
REAR A CALF SCHEME  
 
After a very successful Rear A Calf scheme last year we are running this fundraiser again. I have already 
contacted many of you but if anyone at all wishes to opt in to support the club, please just ask me or see 
Robert at the club. For everyone that supports us we will give you either a $100 subscription credit or $100 
shop credit. This year we are also opening it up to anyone else in the club that wishes to support us, donate 
to us to the value of $500 (the approx. selling price at least years Rear A Calf and we will give you the same 
deal.  

Mark Cleaver 
 



GOLFSHOP UPDATE WITH THE GOLFZONE 
 
Kempy maintained his good form from last week banking 39 points and taking out the haggle win over Stu 
McCallum with 37. Check out the rest of the results below. The jackpot was not struck last week and $58 
carries over. 
 

  

  
 
The 4th week of the eclectic is now complete, we have $210 in the prize pool so far. The top 10 players are 
listed below on net with full scores available in the change rooms.  
 

 
 
COURSE UPDATE 
 
Big thanks to all our members for their support and understanding around course conditions over the last 
few days. There has been much debate recently around weather to replace divots on tee’s or not. What I 
would like to do for the rest of this month is to ask members to replace divots especially on par 3 when they 
can be and to see if this makes an improvement or not. 

Ben Board 
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